
Bainbridge Island Educational Support Professional Association
February 2012 Issue  --  recent BIESPA actions:

Invitation to get involved --  in May your union will hold elections for our officers (known as the Exec Board) and for Building Representatives.  Would you be interested in serving?  Know someone you think would be a great officer or Building Rep.?  Nominations will begin soon and will officially close at our Spring General Membership meeting (April 17, 2012).  Our union depends on our members to get involved and work hard to make our association a success.  
Remember:  YOU ARE THE UNION

1/31 --  The Co-Presidents met with Cami Dombkowski and Peter Bang-Knudsen for the regular monthly meeting.  Issues included:   Early Release day pay  --  Lydia having regularly scheduled visits to Transportation – BIESPA representation on the Benefits Review Committee – Maintenance Projects – Software training for Staff 
1/31 – Cathi Holliday and Lydia Scheiber attended a meeting at the Olympic Council offices in Poulsbo --  the major item on the agenda was planning a positive public event at the Silverdale Mall, scheduled for Saturday March 3.

2/1 – Mike McCloud has been working with BIEA (teacher’s union) to secure a statement of support for maintaining classified hours if any schedule changes are made to give teachers more professional development time.

2/1 – An Exec. got the details of a pay adjustment for a member.

2/4 – The BIESPA Execs met for 3 ½ hours.  We discussed recent issues raised with the district, progress on our Living Wage grant application, news on education funding from the state legislature, progress on planning for bargaining, and the BIESPA elections coming up in May.

2/5 --  An Exec. had a long phone discussion with a member seeking to transfer to a different part of the district. 

2/6 – Lisa Draper and Margaret Gaspich volunteered to serve on the district’s Benefits Review Committee – Thanks to both of them for serving in this un-paid capacity seeking to protect our benefits while keeping costs down.

2/6 – BIEA President Dave Layton issued an e-mail statement saying their union would like to insure that any additional Professional Development time for teachers not reduce the hours of classified staff.
2/8 – Commodore Bldg. Rep. Susan Fidelman and BIESPA Vice-President, Steve Nielsen agreed to run the upcoming elections process for BIESPA officers and Bldg. Reps.    This will include encouraging candidates to run, collecting their statements, printing and distributing ballots and voting lists and  counting the ballots.  The election is coming up in June.  Thank you Susan & Steve.

2/9 – JoEllen O’Reilly (Sakai) and Lydia Scheiber (Tech) were classified representatives to the district Professional Development Committee meeting

2/9 – 2/11  --  Funded by the Living Wage grant, a delegation of Stacie Boyd, Carrie Shipp, Dave Fricke, Cathi Holliday, Janet Shankland, Lydia Scheiber, Bill Ackerman and Mike McCloud attended a Bargaining Training at WEA headquarters in Federal Way.  There they attended a number of workshops on way to develop bargaining goals and strategies.
2/14 --  Transportation members Dave Fricke and Steve Brown were joined by Dave Flieder, Sandy Van Eps and Mike McCloud to meet with Uniserv Rep. Cristi McCorkle at union headquarters in Poulsbo to hear the results of the WEA investigation into the financial results of the change from the 3-bell to the 2-bell system at BISD Transportation.  This change had cut the number of hours each driver was paid and substantially reduced their paychecks.  WEA concluded that the change fell short of the $200,000 projected savings but did result in significant savings in mileage, fuel and payroll and it is unlikely that it will be reversed

2/24 – 2/26 – Funded by the Living Wage grant, Mike McCloud, Susie Stricker, JoEllen O’Reilly and Bob Houston traveled to San Diego to attend the NEA Pacific Regional Leadership Conference.  The four attended an intense series of trainings, workshops and speeches on the skills to build stronger union locals.

2/22 – Members of the Bargaining Team traveled to union headquarters in Poulsbo to learn more about the state budget and bargaining strategies.

2/28 --  District Budget Advisory Committee (DBAC) representatives Sandy Van Eps, Dave Flieder and Mike McCloud consulted before and then attended the DBAC meeting.   Although it currently looks like the state will not make additional cuts to K-12 school funding, recent drops in enrollment (32 students at last count) and a number of other factors (such as the increase in fuel prices) may force the district to make additional cuts of about $800,000 over last year’s budget.  Nothing has yet been decided and much will depend on what budget is finally passed and signed by the Governor, the number of students we loose and a variety of other factors.  The next DBAC meeting will be March 13.

2/28 – an Exec met with two members to discuss a request for shared leave and a request for clarification on bereavement leave.



BIESPA News Briefs





CALENDAR IT!  --  On Tuesday, April 17, your union will be holding its Spring General Membership Meeting.  In addition to food and door prizes, you will have the opportunity to help determine our bargaining strategy and participate in the nomination of a new slate of officers to serve for 2-year terms starting in July.  We hope you can all come.  Details will be announced closer to the date.








Thanks to our members for their service and support in so many ways
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